Our reference: COM600747479

Application number: 2024/0189

Application address: Heath Buildings, High Street, Oxshott, Leatherhead, KT22 0JW
Name: Mrs Goldsmith

Address: 23 Waverley Road, Stoke D'Abernon, Cobham, Surrey, KT11 2SS
Comment type: You object to the planning application

Date of comment: 28 Mar 2024

Comment: | strongly object to the above proposed development as | do not think it is in keeping
with our village. Why does the new building have to be taller than any other building in the High
Street, let's keep it a village. Car parking is extremely limited so to lose more places means that
more people will be wanting to park down Oakshade Road (which is a school road) when visiting
the village. People already park illegally at the junction of Oakshade Road and the High Street
which obstructs your view when joining the High Street from Oakshade.

Also concerned that we would be losing the pavement area outside the proposed development
which has two trees, the millennium clock and a bench for people to rest when they visit the village
which makes it very attractive. Delivery vans parking in the very small lay-by would also be
detrimental,to our village scene. We already have huge amounts of traffic coming through the
village so to lose any more parking spaces would not be helpful. Families these days very often
have more than one car, where will they park?



